Town of Stonington
K-12 School Building Committee

August 13, 2007
The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular meeting on August 13, 2007, in the Stonington Town Hall.

Present:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, William Brown, Gail MacDonald, Mike McKee, and Paul Sartor.

Absent:  Curt Krushinsky, (Fletcher Thompson) Peter Manning (Gilbane Building), John O’Brien, Joanne Rodriguez, and Kathy Sanford.
1.  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes  
Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. and reviewed minutes from the meeting held on June 11, 2007.  Page one, Gilbane Report, the spelling of Curt Krushinsky’s name was corrected.  Page 2 under Fletcher Thompson report it was noted that the seats needing repair are in the auditorium.  A motion was made by William Brown, seconded by Paul Sartor, and it was voted to approve said minutes as corrected.
2.  Correspondence

No new correspondence.
3.  Gilbane Building Report
In the absence of Peter Manning, Paul Sartor reviewed the Gilbane Report.   
Certificate of Occupancy
The detention basin is the primary concern.  Estimated costs expended to date are $65,000 to $70,000.  Fleet is working on the planting design and final numbers are needed.  Paul Sartor stated the plan will be followed, checked periodically by the Town, and the basin will be maintained.  William Brown reported that the trailers have been removed, and the Certificate of Occupancy should be finalized shortly.
Punch List

Work in progress.
Cost Report

No changes, same as the April report.
Once the final cost for the detention pond has been determined, it will be decided if monies remain to completed other items.
4.  Fletcher Thompson Report

Paul Sartor reviewed the Stonington Elementary Schools Continue Conceptual Design and Referendum Support fee proposal.  The scope of services will include collecting current information to update deficiencies, meet with the Board of Education, attend committee meetings, and update the plan in preparation for a spring 2008 referendum.  Fletcher Thompson will strategize and develop facility improvement options, but it will not include architectural drawings.  Mike McKee suggested that his office coordinate the teacher survey.  Upon a motion properly made by Paul Sartor, seconded by William Brown, it was voted to accept Fletcher Thompson’s Stonington Elementary Schools Continue Conceptual Design and Referendum Support fee proposal, excluding the teacher survey.
5.  Invoices

No invoices submitted.
6.  Elementary School Study

Paul Sartor stated that Bill King, and a representative from Connecticut Light & Power (CL&P) were unable to attend the meeting.  Next month a CL&P representative will be present to discuss strategies for making schools energy efficient.  

An updated school building proposal prepared by the Board of Education was distributed.  The Committee discussed both scenarios at length.  Scenario 1 proposes to consolidate West Vine Street School and West Broad Street School and move Administration to West Broad Street School.  Scenario 2 proposes to build a new consolidated Middle School, close Deans Mill School, West Broad Street School, and West Vine Street School and move administration to West Broad Street School.  
Paul Sartor stated that the Committee must keep in mind cost savings when discussing debt and how much can be spent when making renovations, additions, etc.  It is also important to compare energy costs to determine future operating costs.   New construction costs have increased 50-70 percent.  It was the consensus of the Committee to support Scenario 2 and Committee members discussed various potential locations for a new middle school and selling properties.  Paul Sartor stated that the state’s guidelines are 10 acres plus one acre for every 100 students.  Nineteen acres would be needed  for 900 students.  The Committee also discussed reconfiguring the present middle schools to become elementary schools (K-4 or K-5).  Putting fifth grade in the elementary school would be preferred.  Fletcher Thompson should have the report complete by October or November. 
Approximate numbers will be needed for selling the properties and the Committee will recommend to the First Selectmen and the Finance Committee that the proceeds be used to offset bonding.    
5.  Old Business


None.

6.  New Business

None.
7.  Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the K-12 Building Committee will be September 10, 2007.  There being no further business, John Bolduc made a motion, seconded by William Brown, and it was voted to adjourn at 8:05 p.m.
Submitted by,

____________________________                            ___________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                    Paul Sartor, Chairman
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